
 

  

 

Temagami Fire Department 

Monthly Report of Activities  
for the month of:  June 2020 

 1 Activations 

 June 12th @ 17:15 – Hwy 11 & Milne/Sherman road – forest fire, with hydro wires down, 
located in Crown Protection Area for the Forest Fire Management agreement – MNRF notified 
& turned fire over to Temagami FD – FD remained on scene, extinguished fire after Hydro  
de-energized downed wires – 2 Pumpers & 6 firefighters responded.    

 June 22nd @ 14:03 – motor vehicle tire fire in Marten River coverage area – activated by 
dispatch as per the 5 minute protocol – cancelled on route @ 14:15  by Marten River Fire 
Department – both pumpers, 6 firefighters responded 

Training: 
 Moved to single practice (all members) from the smaller group size/ 2 practices/night   

 4 meetings – ladders, portable pump operations, drafting, hydrant ops, & equipment 
maintenance   

 Chief attended OFMEM webinars on Fire Investigation; & several virtual training events 
provided by suppliers as alternate to cancelled fire conferences – presentations included: 
NYFD Apparatus cleaning protocols; water flow; Mental Health: leading the way forward; 
moving ahead with intention (Fire Chief’s round table); the new back to basics (training). 

Fire Prevention:   
 Review of Fire Safety Plans: ongoing 

 1 daytime open-air burning complaint investigated (warning/education provided) 

 Researched Fire applicable fuel storage requirements, information provided to by-law officer 

Fire Education:  
 Regular radio “fire safety” announcements on CJTT 

 Monthly community newsletter  

Other:  
 Annual hose testing started – Forestry hose & 80% of 1 ¾” hose (hand-lines) completed in 

June; remaining hand-line & supply line hose scheduled for July completion  

  Annual Pump testing completed for both Pumpers 

  Grant application for hose storage unit submitted to Jenny’s Hero’s grant foundation 

 Completing weekly survey requests from Mutual Aid Coordinator & OFMEM for data on 
COVID19 responses, & Department Personal Protective Equipment(PPE) supplies 

 Chief attended June 29th Fire Marshal’s Web-ex with Ontario fire chiefs 

 Chief attends weekly Municipal Emergency Management, COVID-19 cycle meetings  

 Attended the June 4th, 17th, 25th & 29th Council meetings (on-line /Zoom meeting) 

 Reviewing equipment in storage, evaluating if still required or surplus to the department  

 Sanitizing / disinfecting high traffic areas in the Fire Hall 

 1 firefighter remains on medical leave  

Jim Sanderson               Date: July 3, 2020  



 

  

 

 Fire Chief, Temagami Fire Department 


